
NEWSLETTER Issue No. 3 ~   21 February 2025 

Greetings, Parents, Students and Teachers 

As an English teacher, my concern lies with the reading ability of our high school learners.  

Statistics show that the reading skills of 77% of Sub-Saharan young people aged between 15 and 24 are below 
average (for their age). This means that approximately 202 million South Africans perform worse than the youth 
literacy global rate of 95%. 

Edenvale High is addressing this problem by providing guidance and support with the use of a computerised pro-
gramme to improve reading and language skills. Upon entering Grade 8, an assessment is done by a school psy-
chologist to determine challenges with reading, listening and understanding. Roughly one sixth of our Grade 8 
learners with language barriers and reading-related issues now have the privilege of using the CAMI programme 
to overcome these difficulties. By supporting students who struggle to read for meaning, we trust that we can 
uplift our learners’ overall results. After all, reading is a powerful tool that ultimately affects ALL subjects. All in 
all, it stimulates brain function and concentration. Furthermore, it equips the youth with skills to navigate the 
world.  

What else can be done by parents and teachers to help children in this regard? I am suggesting a few simple  
methods of support. 

Read aloud.  

Model fluent reading. Encourage children to read aloud at home. Foster a love of reading by reading to children 
from a young age. Do you know that there is an International READ ALOUD Day on 5 February? 

Reinforce prior knowledge (i. e. existing skills and understanding). 

Have meaningful conversations with your children. Give them articles to read so that they can engage in discus-
sions or debates with you afterwards. (We find that our Matrics do not have an adequate awareness of the world 
around them.) Set aside time for healthy, robust conversation, around the dinner table for example.  

Use vocabulary board charts, pictures and word visuals that relate to a passage.  

Introduce new vocabulary, generate discussion about the content, and, while asking questions, link your discus-
sions to your child’s own experience. 
 

Please encourage your child to read! This will boost well-being and self-confidence and, in turn, improve self-
esteem. Teaching reading cannot happen only in the classroom, as we have learners of mixed reading ability.  
 

On a positive note, I am delighted at the number of learners whose parents are buying books for them to read, 
or who give pocket money and guide the young ones to buy books for themselves from that allowance. 
 

Mrs Blom  

HOD English 

Source: www.the conversation.com  

 

 

 

FROM GOOD TO GREAT 

EDENVALE HIGH SCHOOL 

http://www.the


Important dates 

 

 Monday 3 March:   Normal classes resume after block tests – Day 2 
 Thursday 6 March:  Interhigh Gala A team – Delville  
 Friday 7 March:   EHS has got Talent 18:00 
 Monday 10 March:  Monologues – 18:00 
 Tuesday 11 March:  Interhouse cross country 14:10 
 Friday 14 March:   Open Day 16:00 – 18:30 
 Wednesday 19 March:  Individual Photographs. Full school uniform to be worn, no tracksuits, 

    no Matric jackets 
 Friday 28 March:   Mathematics / Mathematical Literacy assessment Grade 8 – 12. This is a 

    compulsory assessment. If a learner is absent, he or she needs to  
    produce a doctor’s letter; otherwise zero will be given.  

 Friday 28 March:   Reports will be sent by email  
 Tuesday 8 April:   Term 2 begins 
 Tuesday 15 April:   Parent’s evening Gr 8 – 12: 16:00 – 18:45. This is an opportunity for 

    parents to meet their child’s teacher for a brief interaction (max 5  
    minutes).  

 
 

Updating of information 
Please note, if you are needing to correct any information pertaining to change of address, contact 

number or email address, please send this information to Mrs Enell; jenell@edenvalehigh.co.za. The 

school works from one main central database. Any updates done to details linked to your D6 does not 

carry through to SMART. The school must be contacted directly.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

ATTENTION PARENTS 

One of the school’s projects is to feed the sterilised feral 

cats that live on the school property. We would appreciate 

any donations of tinned or dry food.  

Donations may be handed in at the front office. All contribu-

tions are gratefully accepted.  

mailto:jenell@edenvalehigh.co.za


 

Sports / Cultural results 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Public Speaking 

Senior Best Speaker 

Grade 10:  

1st Keabeswe Matotoka 

2nd Megan Kumungozi 

3rd Tareen Vallabh 

 

Grade 11: 

1st Ethan Payne 

2nd Calista Panaino 

3rd Kaitlyn Govender 

 

Grade 12: 

1st Tyla Sevitz 

2nd Caitlin Wainwright 

3rd Siyamthanda Mthembu 

 

Junior Best Speaker 

Grade 8: 

1st Sri Padayachee 

2nd Victoria Khumalo 

3rd Kelebogile Ngako 

 

Grade 9: 

1st Laura Muszko 

2nd Layla Bux 

3rd Lihle Zihlwele 

Tennis: 

Boys A vs St Peters: won 6-3 

Boys A vs Mondeor:  9-0 

Boys A vs Bryanston: won 9-0 

Girls vs King David Victory Park: won 30-19 

 

Rugby: 

U15 vs Sarel Cilliers: lost 27-7 

U15 vs Ferrum High: lost 50-7 

First team vs Sarel Cilliers: lost 30-3 

First team vs Vryheid: drew 17-17 

 

Swimming: 

A-team  

6 Feb: 1st out of 4 schools 

13 Feb: cancelled due to rain 

B-team  

6 Feb: 3rd out of 7 schools 

13 Feb: 5th out of 5 schools 



Term 4 Accolades 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



**The school accepts outside advertisements. We are unable to take  
responsibility for the nature of the services offered. 
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